
Ashley Noble joined the Washington State Board of Health (Board) as a Policy Advisor on
November 16. She comes to the Board from the Department of Health (Department), where
she was an Analyst for the Certificate of Need Program. Before joining the Certificate of
Need team, Ashley was a Lead Policy Advisor in the Division of Prevention and Community
Health (PCH) for almost six years. Ashley led a team of five analysts in PCH, reviewed
legislation, conducted research, and developed policy recommendations. 

Before her employment with the Department, Ashley held progressively responsible policy
positions for the National Conference of State Legislatures (NCSL). In this position, she
conducted original research, analyzed policies, and facilitated meetings and focus groups.
She also served as an Environmental Law Clerk for the NCSL Environment, Energy, and
Transportation Program.

Ashley received her Juris Doctor from the University of Denver Strum College of Law, along
with certificates in Environmental and Natural Resources Law and International Law. She
received a Master of Public and International Affairs from the Virginia Polytechnic Institute
and State University. She also holds a Bachelor of Arts with a double major in Political
Science and Environmental Studies from the University of North Carolina at Wilmington.

Ashley moved to Washington from Denver, Colorado about seven years ago. When she’s
not working, she enjoys kayaking, traveling, and spending time with her pets.
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